

This is just like being home!"

Bill Watson occasionally gets fed up on that out-of-town job. Work is oppressive. His pals are dull. Meals are tasteless. The outlook, generally, is bilious. Good, oldfashioned homesickness, that's what it really is - and Bill has a sovereign remedy, once he has diagnosed the case: a long distance call home. And it costs so little, too, that he has decided to forestall attacks by a regular schedule of weekly calls.



Bill's ideas are right in line with the rest of the family. The Watsons have come to appreciate fully the comforts, conveniences and low cost of Long Distance. Do You realize how little it costs to telephone?

Low Night Rates begin every evening at seven, and apply ALL DAY SUNDAY!



W. Bro. Milton McDonald and his four sons, all members of Vaughan Lodge A.F. & A.M., Maple, who were honored at the regular Lodge meeting last Tuesday evening. W. Bro. McDonald occupied the chair of W.M. and members of the McDonald family assisted in the ceremony of conferring the third degree.



YOURNAME MONDAY'S PAPERS!

Will your name appear in Monday's newspapers? If it does, will you be writhing with pain in the emergency ward of a hospital, will your mangled remains be resting in a funeral parlor-or will you be held by the Police on a charge of manslaughter?

If you are a motorist and value life and property, help to stop this slaughter of innocent people. The death toll from car accidents in Ontario must go down!

We are justly proud of the Police of this Province—but they cannot be everywhere. Most accidents occur when a policeman is not around. Traffic violators know better than to speed, cut in or crowd other cars with a policeman in sight.

Ontario Motorists will Co-operate

When you see a motorist driving in a manner dangerous to the public, take his number, make a careful note of the actual time and place and when you reach your destination write to the Motor Vehicles Branch, Department of Highways, Toronto, giving full details. We do not invite reports of minor infringements of the traffic laws; you are requested to use sound judgment. We will deal adequately with offenders.



ONTARIO DEPARTMENT OF HIGHWAYS Motor Vehicles Branch



RT. WOR. BRO. I. B. MUSSELMAN Of Maple, recently elected District Deputy Grand Master of Toronto invited to attend. District D, who was tendered a reception Tuesday evening by the members of Vaughan Lodge A.F. & A.M.

	Finlayson	Tanner
Orillia	2328	2108
Orillia Twp	870	911
Medonte		685
Matchdash		67
Coldwater	159	157
Tay	100000000000000000000000000000000000000	476
Oro	F0.1	1007
Port McNicoll		262
Victoria Harbor	231	. 264
Midland	1850	1425
	7454	7363

DUFFERIN-SIMCOE VOTE

-	Downer	Smith
djala	345	501
Illiston	451	379
Beeton		83
Creemore	200	226
Collingwood	4.71.00	1466
Essa	1001	713
Nottawasaga	877	1141
Stayner	205	314
Cecumseth	40.700 440	604
Cossorontio	a section	226
Cottenham		147
Mono	~ 4 ~	505
Mulmur	the last day.	462
Orangeville	- 1-	626
	8487	7393
Majority for Downer	r (C) 109	4.

INDIAN STATES WINTER WILL BE VERY COLD

Lake Reserve, Predicts Severe Snowstorms

coats, overshoes and ear muffs right Thursday afternoon, October 21. All now without fear of making a mis- members of the branch are asked to take, for the district is due for a be present as guests at this meeting cold winter with lots of snow. So will be the members of Unionville says Dan Whetung, chief of the Miss- W. I. issaugua Indians of the Curve Lake reserve, who made his annual longrange weather forecast after due consideration of the many factors concerned.

"We may get our first snow within the next ten days, but the real winter will not begin until December 1," the veteran chief announced. "These fellows who like skiing can go ahead and plan a big meet this year, for they will be sure of lots as the officiating clergyman. The of snow."

And members of the Peterboro Ski Club may be inclined to give that prediction some credence this year, for they learned a healthy respect for Chief Whetung's predictions last year. Despite the fact there was plenty of snow at the time last year, the Chief told members of the club they might as well abandon plans for their big carnival in January as they wouldn't find any snow when the date for the carnival rolled around. Many laughed at that prediction, but, sure enough, hardly a flake of snow was to be found on the countryside

and the carnival had to be cancelled. Chief Whetung says he bases his weather predictions on various observations of nature. He says the birds migrated from the district early this year, and that the maples and cedars have borne unusually heavy seed. Wild animals are equipped with thicker coats of fur than nsual this Fall, he states.

But there is some more urgent factor in Chief Whetung's ability to foretell weather-something he doesn't understand himself, he says. He relates that he knows the weather far in advance subconsciously. When he was a little lad, his mother always knew when to expect an extra cold day, for he would bring in an extra armful of stove wood the night before, he claims.

> Real Estate Insurance Conveyancing Estates Managed Rents Collected * * * *

J. R. HERRINGTON 93 Yonge St. Richmond Hill C.N.R. Money Order Office

THORNHILL

The funeral of the late Martha Ann Simpkins, beloved wife of the late Frank Robinson took place last Thursday afternoon at Trinity Anglican Church. A short service was held at the home on John St. before going to the church. Rev. N. H. Noble had charge and was assisted by Rev. Frank Rae of Willowdale. Many friends attended and the floral tributes were many and beautiful. The pallbearers were Harry, John and Percy Simpkins, brothers, Harry Parkinson, brother-in-law, and Messrs. Walter and Pearce Robinson. Surviving Mrs. Robinson is one daughter, Mrs. M. McDowell of Aurora, and two sons, Alvin of Mark-ham, Bruce at home. Also one sis-

ter, Mrs. Harry Parkinson. The local branch of the W. I. willmeet on Thursday, Oct. 21st at 2.30 at the home of Mrs. Holmes, North Yonge St. The roll call will be answered by "For what should we as Canadians be thankful." The hostesses will be Mrs. W. Ball, Mrs. P. Bone and Miss F. Clubine. The ladies of the community are cordially

The W.M.S. of Thornhill United Church held a very successful thankoffering meeting last Tuesday night in the Sunday School room. Mrs. Wesley, president, presided. After the business, Rev. E. B. Cooke gave an intensely interesting talk on the work of the W.M.S. Mrs. McDonald of Agincourt was present and made some very worthwhile remarks. Mary Norton and Helen Hickson played a piano instrumental duet. Refreshments were served at the close and a social time was enjoyed.

The Young Ladies' Class of the United Church will hold their first meeting of the season on Thursday evening (tonight) at the home of Misses Isabel and Doris Farr, Centre Street.

A special Sunday School service will be held in Trinity Church on Sunday morning, October 17th at 11 o'clock. Sunday School will be resumed the following Sunday. Mrs. W. Ness is visiting this week

with friends in Brantford. Mr. and Mrs. Peter Nelles of Hamilton spent Su..day with Mr. and Mrs. W. Ball.

Mr. and Mrs. George Bean of Prampton, Mrs. Wells and Miss E. Clubina visit d in Aurora on Mon-Mr. Edgar Simpson of Kirkland

Lake spent the week-end at his home Mr. and Mrs. B. Sharples and Joan sout the week-end with Mr. and Mis. N. J. Smellie.

Mr. and Mrs. C. Ferguson, Mr. and Mrs. L. Short and Mr. and Mrs. T. MseGreger of Toronto spent the holiday with Mr. and Mrs. A. Brill-

Mr. and Mrs. A. Brillinger visited on Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. J. Clubine. Laskay. Mr. M. J. Johnston and Mr. J. E. Francis spent the week-end in Mid-

Mr. and Mrs. W. Dean and family stent the week-end and holiday at their cottage at Cameron Lake.

Don't forget the banquet under the Dan Whetung, Chief of the Curve auspices of the W. A. of Trinity Church in Lawrence Memorial Hall on Thursday, October 21st. See advertisement elsewhere in this issue.

The Thornhill W. I. will meet at Citizens can buy their heavy over- the home of Mrs. Holmes, Langstaff,

WOODBRIDGE

SOUTH-KERSEY

St. John's Church, Castlemore, was the setting for the marriage of Margaret, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kersey, Nashville, to Reginald South of Oakville, on Saturday, October 9th, with Rev. J. H. Kidd bride's sister, Miss Mary Kersey, was bridesmaid, and Mr. H. Lyons acted as groomsman. The happy couple left on a motor trip through Eastern Canada and on their return will reside at Oakville.

Mr. Nelson Hilton of Guelph who spent his early life in Woodbridge visited his old home town on Saturday last and renewed school days acquaintances.

Dr. D. A. Carmichael, Mrs. Carmichael and daughter Jean of Ottawa spent Thanksgiving with Mrs. Carmichael's sister Miss Minnie Ellis, Clarence Street. Dr. Carmichael will be remembered by Old Boys and Girls who attended school during the early years of the present century when Dr. Carmichael was their principal. The Doctor is in charge of the Royal Canadian Sanitarium at Ottawa and left on Monday following a brief visit to the fair to assume

his duties at the capital city. Woodbridge folk welcome the news that Henry Hilliard, butcher of Kleinburg, will start business in the store on Pine Street recently vacated by Lorne Ostrander.

The many friends of Mr. Gid. Burton throughout the Township will be sorry to learn that he is a patient in Peel Memorial Hospital, Bramp-

There is nothing now of the original house on Pine Street purchased by Mr. Tom Wise some years ago for during his ownership he has from time to time done remodelling until now he has raised the roof several feet which has brought it up to date and with the improvement made to the grounds and surroundings his home is one of the attractive spots of Woodbridge.

Pride will find a way. If we can't make our children wonderful, at least we can shape our ancestors to suit